THE MOTHERS’ UNION – NEWCASTLE DIOCESE

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held in St John the Evangelist Newcastle upon Tyne on Friday 8 April 2022 at 1.30 pm.   There were 45 members participating and apologies had been received from a further sixteen.

President Margy Tasker-Brown called the meeting to order by ringing a new bell, the gift of her predecessor in office Canon Barbara Packer.  Elizabeth Dean checked the agreement of all present to the taking of photographs.

Our Chaplain Revd Anne Marr led the meeting in worship, remembering those members who had died since the last meeting of Council and welcoming new members by name.  She also displayed Eucharistic vessels and vestments owned by MU which were available for any branch to use as required.  She then commissioned the following Trustee and officers:

Helen Cooper, Deanery Leader Northern Deaneries; Barbara Packer, Journal editor; Margaret Crawforth, AFIA holidays; Lesley Wright, Branch Recorder, minutes secretary and choir leader; Elizabeth Dean, web administrator; Lorna Beadle, prayer chain contact.

Minutes of the meeting held via Zoom on 16 April 2021 having been previously circulated were taken as read and adopted.  There were no matters arising.

The President’s Annual Report for 2021 prepared by Barbara Packer had been previously circulated; Margy said this made impressive reading, and thanked all who had contributed to a successful year despite difficulties.

The Financial Report for 2021 was presented by Treasurer Dorothy Henderson; the end of year balance was healthy.  The full Report was available from Dorothy for anyone who wished to read it.

There no matters arising from or questions about the Reports which were unanimously accepted and the Annual Meeting concluded at 1.54

Signed:  …………………………………………..     date       …………………………

